
Winnetka Gives 

Blood 
 

The WNC partnered for the first 

time with the American Red 

Cross to hold a Blood Drive at the 

Winnetka Convention Center on 

July 2nd. The community re-

sponded enthusiastically at the 

start of that busy holiday weekend 

with almost 20 pints of blood do-

nated. 

The WNC is proud to have had 

the opportunity to support this 

worthwhile cause. Many thanks 

go out to the community for do-

nating blood, the Winnetka Con-

vention Center for providing the 

space, the Red Cross team for 

their expertise, and WNC Public 

Safety Cmte Chair Kathleen   

Pelaez and her committee for or-

ganizing the event. 

Our next Blood Drive will take 

place in November. 

Please join us and 

give blood. The life 

you save may be 

someone you love. 

 

Disaster Preparedness  
 

The 2015 WNC Public Lecture 

Series will continue on October 

27th at 7PM with Part 5: Disaster 

Preparedness. Please join us at 

the Winnetka Convention Center 

for an interesting and informative 

talk from retired firefighter Paul 

Semerjian. This lecture is free and 

open to the public. 

The WNC will also be present at 

the 8th Annual Valley Disaster 

Preparedness Fair on Saturday, 

October 3rd, at Fire Station 87 in 

Granada Hills. This multi-NC 

sponsored event is family friendly 

and free to all. 

Info at: ValleyDisasterFair.com 

Northern Boundary: 

Nordhoff St. & 

Parthenia St. 

Southern Boundary: 

Victory Blvd. & the   

LA River Wash 

Easter Boundary: 

Corbin Ave. 

Western Boundary: 

De Soto Ave. 

The Winnetka Neighborhood Council was 

fortunate to receive $50,000 of city funding 

from former LA City Councilmember Den-

nis Zine before his final term in office was 

complete. The funds were designated to be 

used within Winnetka for a variety of street 

services. 

The WNC Public Works & Transportation 

Committee held several meetings to create 

a plan to utilize these funds. The committee 

decided that the focus would be on curb, 

sidewalk, and street repairs along Mason 

Ave., from Victory Blvd. north to Nordhoff 

St., and extensive tree trimming along 

Winnetka Ave. 

Thanks to the hard work from WNC 

Boardmember Bettie Ross-Blumer, WNC 

PWT Cmte Chair David Uebersax and his 

committee, and LA Bureau of Street Ser-

vices Supervisor Bill Candlish (and his 

team), Winnetka had 2,042 total repairs, 

covering over 7,436 square feet, made to 

sidewalks, streets, and curbs, as well as a 

virtual forest of trees trimmed. 

Additionally, the research done by the 

committee yielded an impressive list of lo-

cations throughout Winnetka that have 

been identified for future repairs to streets 

and sidewalks. The committee remains in 

communication with the Bureau regarding 

when these needed repairs will be ad-

dressed in the near future. 

For over 10 years, the Winnetka NC was 

proud to have Valley Village, on Sher-

man Way near DeSoto Ave., as its home 

for public meetings. But, due to circum-

stances beyond Valley Villageôs control, 

the WNC had to move last year. 

We are happy to announce that the WNC 

is now located at the Winnetka Conven-

tion Center, next to Winnetka Bowl, on 

the ground floor of the adjoining hotel. 

Our general Board meetings and two of 

our committee meetings are now held 

there. Furthermore, all of our other com-

mittee meetings have branched out to 

new locations within Winnetka. 
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Board Of Directors 

board@winnetkanc.com 

WinnetkaNC.com @WinnetkaNC 

 

Officers 
 

Eric Lewis, President 

Erick Lace, Vice President 

John Poer, Secretary 

JJ Popowich, Treasurer 

Trevor Owen, Parliamentarian 

Kathleen Pelaez, Asst. Secretary 

David Uebersax, Asst. Treasurer 

Bettie Ross-Blumer, Asst. Parliamentarian 

 

Directors 

 

Steven Fuhrman 

Victor Lerma 

Carlos Perez 

Tess Reyes-Dunn 

Craig Ruggless 

Tom Sattler 

(The Youth Representative Seat is vacant.) 

 

 

Community members are always invited 

and encouraged to attend all Winnetka NC 

Board meetings. These meetings are open 

to the public and held on the 2nd Tuesday 

of each month at 6:30PM, at the Winnetka 

Convention Center, which is conveniently 

located at 20122 Vanowen St., next to the 

Winnetka Bowl, on the ground floor of the 

adjoining hotel. Free parking is available. 

 

Please visit WinnetkaNC.com for meeting 

agendas, guest speaker updates, minutes, 

neighborhood news, government contacts, 

committee information, and so much more. 

 

Translation services are available for Board 

meetings at no cost with advance notice. 

 

So be sure to stop by, join us, and say, 

ñHello,ò at the start of a meeting. Of course 

stay for some complimentary refreshments 

and useful information. We are your neigh-

bors and we are here to help you. See you 

soon! 

 

LA Bureau of Street Services father and son crew 
members Armando & Mike Gutierrez  hard at work 

improving the sidewalks and streets of Winnetka. 


